
   

 

 

 

 

  

 

  

 On Monday, July 10, 2023, at 5:00pm, the Town Council held a Council Workshop at the Town Hall 

located at 121 North Gate Road, Myrtle Beach, South Carolina  29572.   

 

 Present      Mayor    Dave Buonviri 

       Mayor Pro Tempore   Peggy Bell    

Council    Brian Palliser 

    Laura Pendley 

           John Wylie 

       Chief of Police   Kyle Lamparter  

       Town Clerk    Jennifer Newbold 

                

The media and public were duly notified of the date, time, and place of the Workshop.  At 5:00pm, with a 

quorum present, Mayor Buonviri called the Workshop to order. 

 

 Mayor Buonviri began the Workshop with a quick overview and purpose of the Agenda.   

 

 Discussions followed, beginning with Mayor Buonviri: 

                 

                        Mayor Buonviri:  SCIIP agreement– the Mayor reviewed the agreement that allows the Town 

to receive the grant funding and recognizes the stipulations.  Mayor Buonviri and Council signed the agreement; 

the Clerk will mail the original to Columbia and will email the document on Tuesday. 

 

  Landscape Maintenance – The Landscape crew is focusing on keeping trash removed as much 

as possible prior to mowing along Highway 17. 

 

The Mayor Pro Tem provided an End of Year financial report and an SCGLIP report and  

will report on Financials at the Town Meeting. 

 

  Councilman Palliser:   Lakes – The Councilman reported a tree down in North Lake.  In 

addition, Palliser provided a Lakes Committee report on several Lakes residences noncompliance/permit 

issues. 

   

  Councilwoman Pendley:  Technology/Communication – Pendley provided a list to be 

included in upcoming Ordinance Review Workshops.  She will send specific information; Council and staff 

will review and then discuss and provide recommendations in reference to the Chapters of the Town Code 

and ordinances.   

 

  Councilwoman Pendley verified that the list of no contact has decreased immensely to only 

four. 



 

  Councilman Wylie:  Trees - Wylie referenced miscellaneous tree maintenance and trees 

hanging over roadways.  Preposition awareness was also discussed as we have entered Hurricane Season. 

 

 Chief Lamparter:  Public Safety – The Chief discussed the buffer and the need to provide 

continuous attention as it is attracting nuisances; a related incident captured on video was shown during the 

Workshop.  The situation will be addressed with the Briarcliffe Acres Association. 

 

 Chief Lamparter also provided an update about the business being illegally operated on the 

Briarcliffe Beach beach by ATV. 

 

 Clerk:  Reporting  - Ms. Newbold suggested that the Town be proactive with realtors and 

provide important information about the Town Code and building permit application requirements. 

 

Ms. Newbold added Items to the Town Meeting Agenda.   

 

In Matters Requiring Attention:  Parking of recreational vehicles and campers was discussed and 

will be addressed further in an Ordinance Review Workshop. 

 

No Public Input was shared during the session. 

    

The dates and times of the upcoming Meetings were announced. 

 

With no further business to discuss, the Council Workshop adjourned at 5:42pm.  

               

        Respectfully submitted, 

        Jennifer B. Newbold 

        Jennifer B. Newbold 

        Town Clerk 

 

Approved ___________ 
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